Landon State Office Building 900 SW Jackson Street, Room 504 Topeka, KS 66612



Phone: (785) 296-2436 Fax: (785) 296-0231 shawn.sullivan@ks.gov

Shawn Sullivan, Director of the Budget

Sam Brownback, Governor

January 30, 2018

The Honorable Keith Esau, Chairperson House Committee on Elections Statehouse, Room 151-S Topeka, Kansas 66612

Dear Representative Esau:

SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2539 by Representative Carpenter

In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2539 is respectfully submitted to your committee.

HB 2539 would amend existing law concerning elected statewide officials to require that every candidate for the office of Secretary of State, Attorney General, State Treasurer, and State Commissioner of Insurance be a qualified elector of the State of Kansas. In addition, the bill would require that every candidate for the office of Governor and Lieutenant Governor be a qualified elector and have been a Kansas resident for at least four consecutive years prior to becoming a candidate.

According to the Secretary of State, enactment of HB 2539 would have no fiscal effect.

Sincerely,

Shawn Sullivan,

Director of the Budget